
 

 

Report on the Visit of Japanese Delegation on 31st July to 2nd August 2023. 

Japanese Delegation comprising of Prof. Yukari Shirota, Gakushuin University, and Prof. 

Tetsuji Kuboyama from Gakushuin University, and Prof. Takako Hashimoto from Chiba 

University of Commerce-Japan, visited Madanapalle Institute of Technology & Science 

campus on 31st July. The team was in MITS for 3 days and visited various laboratories 

and interacted with the administrators, faculty and the students.  

As part of IEEE activities an interaction session was arranged for the students and 

faculty on 1st of August, Prof. Takako Hashimoto enabled the students about IEEE 

ethics and their purpose.  She has shared the information about the joint research 

program that is initiated between Gakshun University and MITS- School of 

Management and School of Computers. In the coming days, both the universities will 

be working on a joint research initiative in the fields of Artificial Intelligence, Machine 

learning, and Data Science. She said that many research projects in the field of 

engineering will be included in this, and this membership will be very useful for the 

research. The motivation provided by her to all the students and faculty was immense 

and was well appreciated. 

Further, Prof. Tetsuji Kuboyama enabled the faculty and students about more 

opportunities in the fields of construction, machine parts and tool industry, electronics 

and information, ship building and ship machinery, etc. as more than 60 lakh job 

opportunities will be created in Japan by 2030.  He said that this is a good opportunity 

to encourage students and faculty in academic excellence and innovation. As part of this 

interaction many details about the Japanese universities and industry was known to the 

audience.  

On the 2nd day, the school of Management and the school of computers met in the 

auditorium and the faculty discussions took place. Mr. G. Srikanth Asst Professor 

(School of management) and Prof. Basabi Chakraborty expressed their willingness to 

work along with Prof. Yukari Shirota on Sustainable Development Goals in India and 

Japan. She also said that the Japanese government will give special visas in the specified 

skilled worker category to those, who want to work in Japan. She further informed that 

more than 60 lakh job opportunities will be created in Japan by 2030, and in this context, 

youth should look towards Japan for employment, and learning Japanese language. Both 

technical skills and language skills are crucial for Global job selection. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


